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Incorrect update instructions for SCB2 BMC Firmware rev. 50   
 
Information in this document is provided in connection with Intel products.  No license, express or implied, by estoppel or otherwise, 
to any intellectual property rights is granted by this document.  Except as provided in Intel's Terms and Conditions of Sale for such 
products, Intel assumes no liability whatsoever, and Intel disclaims any express or implied warranty, relating to sale and/or use of 
Intel products including liability or warranties relating to fitness for a particular purpose, merchantability, or infringement of any 
patent, copyright or other intellectual property right.  Intel products are not intended for use in medical, life saving, or life sustaining 
applications.  Intel may make changes to specifications and product descriptions at any time, without notice. The SCB2 server 
board may contain design defects or errors known as errata which may cause the product to deviate from published specifications. 
Current characterized errata are available on request. 
 
Products Affected 
SCB2ATA (MM#837553), SCB2SCSI (MM#837554), BCBABB (MM#836980), BCBSBB (MM#836898) 
 
Description 
The original release notes for SCB2 BMC firmware rev 50, posted to IBL and Support.Intel.com on Nov 5, 2001, failed to 
communicate the requirement to update the BMC Boot Block when flashing BMC rev 50 on to the server board from 
previous releases of firmware. If the BMC Boot Block is not updated, some fixes added to BMC 50 release will not take 
effect. 
 
Corrective Action / Resolution 
Intel has corrected the update instructions in the release notes to reflect a BMC Boot Block update is needed.  The 
SCB2 BMC firmware rev. 50 was bundled and re-posted with the new release notes as of January 14, 2002. 
 
Recommendations 
Intel recommends that SCB2 based servers that have previously been flashed with BMC firmware rev. 50 without a boot 
block update be re-flashed to include the boot block change. Refer to the updated BMC 50 release notes for complete 
update instructions. 
 
Please contact your Intel Sales Representative if you require more specific information about this issue. 
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